Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council

Amity Township Municipal Building

August 11, 2008

7:00 p.m.

Amity Township Environmental Advisory Council Minutes August 11, 2008

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order by Jennifer Huha, chairperson.  In attendance were:  Heidi Fisher, Jennifer Huha, Barbara Romig, Scott Stepp, and Marlin Zechman.  Brandon Smith, Bob Hoeveler, and Sydney Kehoe were excused.  Guest: Risa Marmontello
MINUTES

The minutes from the June 9, 2008 meeting were approved with a 4-0 vote.
REPORTS

Calendar of Events – Jen provided an updated calendar for August & September with all planned meetings listed.
Forest Stewardship – Heidi reported that the committee did not meet in July, but has a walk planned on Monocacy Hill to review fire access.

Supervisors’ Meeting – Scott Stepp reported on the incidence of gypsy moth prevalence this year.  Scott suggested an article in the upcoming newsletter about gypsy moths.
Action:  Heidi will contact an exterminator for information to include in the newsletter; Jen will contact the Conservation District for additional information.
Parks & Recreation – no report
Planning Commission – no report
Berks County Conservancy – This group is trying to unite all of the Environmental Advisory Councils in Berks County.  Jen has contacted someone from this group.  There is a meeting scheduled for October 2, 2008 in the a.m.  The goal of the meeting is to determine what assistance each EAC needs.  
Action:  Jen & Heidi will attend.
OLD BUSINESS

Radon Brochure – No update at this time.  Craig Hafer has left the Berks EAC and the person who took his place has also resigned.  It may be necessary to proceed with the printing and distribution of the radon brochure without the support of the Berks EAC.  There may be an opportunity to share costs with other EACs.
Action:  Jen will take the radon brochure to the Berks County Conservancy meeting in October.

ERI – Heidi spoke to Steve Loomis about the ERI.  He does not feel that we need the web based software to create the ERI.  Heidi suggested inviting Steve to a future meeting to discuss the current mapping that is available with existing resources.  
Community Days – The Forest Stewardship Committee and the Parks and Recreation Board will not have a booth this year.  Heidi checked with a couple of companies about the price of shopping bags.  They are ~$1.50 each.  These could be sold or given away at Community Days.  This would have to be approved by the Supervisors at the August 20th meeting.  Another option for extra bags would be to sell them in local sandwich shops.
Action:  Heidi will find out what the turnaround time would be on producing the bags and e-mail the council members with the information.  Jen will e-mail EAC members to find out who will participate and e-mail Mr. Lyons with this information.
Recycling – The council reviewed the letter to Dr. Gary Otto, Superintendent of Daniel Boone Schools.  Marlin suggested adding the teacher contacts for each school.  The motion to send the letter to Dr. Otto was carried with a 3-0 vote.
Action:  Barb will send the letter to Dr. Otto.

Public Comment – None

The meeting adjourned at 8:15 p.m.  The next meeting will be held on Monday, September 8, 2008 at 7:00 p.m. in the Amity Township building.
Respectfully submitted, 

Barbara Romig 

Recording Secretary


